Cantex Mine Development Corp.
Kelowna, BC V1Y 6G2

250.860.8582

www.cantex.ca

CANTEX REPORTS RESULTS OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Kelowna, British Columbia — January 31, 2022 - Cantex Mine Development Corp. (CD: TSXV) (the
“Company”) held its Annual General Meeting on January 28, 2022, where shareholders voted to appoint
Davidson & Co LLP, Chartered Professional Accountants, as auditor of the Company until the close of the
next annual general meeting, and to pass the resolution approving the new share option plan dated for
reference December 29, 2021.

During the meeting a motion was made and passed amending the number of directors to be elected from
four to five. Jason Granger was then nominated in addition to the four management nominees. There
being no other nominees Charles Fipke, Vernon Frolick, Kathrine MacDonald, Chad Ulansky (management
nominees) and Jason Granger were declared elected by acclamation to serve as directors of the Company
until the next annual general meeting.

Mr. Granger has over 20 years of experience in capital markets, corporate finance and accounting in a

range of sectors, including industrials and natural resources. He also sits on the board of Northern
Uranium Corp (UNO.H: TSXV).

Signed,
Chad Ulansky

Chad Ulansky
President and CEO
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